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PORTION OF ROUTE 658 IN SOUTHAMPTON COUNTY CLOSED 

TEMPORARILY FOR PIPE REPLACEMENT       
DETOUR IN PLACE WHILE WORK IS UNDERWAY       

 
COURTLAND – Crews with the Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) have 
temporarily closed Route 658 in Southampton County between Route 675 (Greenhead Road) and 
Route 673 (Grays Shop Road) to replace a cross pipe. 
      
A signed detour is in place advising motorists to use Route 35 (Meherrin Road) and Route 671 
(General Thomas Highway) while the work is underway. The work is expected to be completed 
in one week, weather permitting. 
      
Motorists are encouraged to visit www.511virginia.org, call 511, or download Virginia’s free 
511 mobile app, for current traffic and travel information.  To learn about all VDOT Hampton 
Roads’ projects, visit: https://www.virginiadot.org/projects/hampton%20roads/default.asp. 
 
 

                             
Route 658 is closed between Route 675 (Greenhead Road) and Route 673 (Grays Shop Road) in 
Southampton County and a detour is in place.     
                                          
                                                                             (END) 


